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Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

August 10, 2010
Board Members Present: Members present were Susan Zimmermann (Secretary/Treasurer), Gregg Collar (Co-Vice Chairman), Maureen Helmer.  Members present via conference circuit were Juliana Janson (Chairperson), Lou Manuta (Co-Vice Chairman), Judith Messenger, and Diane Browning.
Others Present: John Flack (TAF Administrator), Angelo Rella (TAF Manager), Linda Maselli (PSC Staff) and David Cramer (PSC Staff).
1. Juliana Janson, Chairperson, called the meeting to order and took a roll call.  A quorum was present and the meeting proceeded. 

2. Juliana welcomed the newest Board member, Maureen Helmer, who is representing the Cable industry.

3.   Linda Maselli announced her retirement from the PSC, effective September 27, 2010.

      Dave Cramer will be her replacement as the PSC liaison to TAF.  

 4.  The Board reviewed the minutes of the May 4, 2010 Board meeting.  Hearing no
      changes, a motion was made by Greg Collar and seconded by Susan Zimmermann to 

      adopt the minutes as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
 5.  Angelo provided a TAF Administrative Expense Summary Report for the months of 
     April 2010 through June 2010. Wages and Rent for the period were higher than
     budgeted, due to the TAF Administrator being required to spend more time on TAF
     related issues due to an ongoing NY PSC Proceeding.  A motion was made by Susan 
     Zimmermann and seconded by Lou Manuta to approve the expense reports as
     presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
 6.  Angelo provided a TAF status report.  The April 2010 through June 2010 Assessment
      Summaries were presented.  Angelo provided an explanation of these reports. Costs
      remained fairly consistent. They were driven by Lifeline, which will continue to grow 

      in the future.  Angelo explained that there were significant revenue reductions reported
      to TAF from some large companies that increased the assessment ratio.  Angelo further
      explained that the new level of assessment ratio was likely to continue throughout the
      remainder of 2010.  A motion was made by Judith Messenger and seconded by Gregg
      Collar to approve the reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board
      unanimously.
 7. Angelo gave an update on Captel Telephones. He indicated that the phones in use for  

June of 2010 was 1657, as compared to 1675 phones in use in March of 2010. 
 8. Angelo informed the Board that Sprint has formally requested a two year extension to  

     its contract for the provision of the Relay Service.  The current contract period expires 
     June 30, 2011.  Angelo will seek advice from the Ad Hoc Committee and report back to
     the Board with its recommendation in the near future.  If the two year extension is not
     agreed to by the Board and, ultimately, approved by the PSC, an RFP will need to be
     issued.   
 9. Angelo discussed Revenue and Cost Trends. He provided charts which illustrated the

     continuation and acceleration of decreasing revenues.  
10. Angelo reported that, pursuant to the PSC order, TAF will administer the new 

      Temporary Transition Fund Extension scheduled to be implemented in the first half of 

2011. This Fund will be separate and discreet from the TAF.  Angelo will be notifying

participants, via mailings and information posted on its web site, of the PSC order and assessment requirements early in 2011.  Invoices will be mailed out, most likely in the April to May timeframe.  Maureen Helmer asked if Staff would be able to advise of any miscellaneous topics that could evolve into USF proceeding.
11. The next regularly scheduled Board meeting will be on November 2, 2010 in Albany in 
      the TAF Conference Room, with a start time of 11 AM.

12. There being no other business, Maureen Helmer made the motion to adjourn, seconded
       by Linda Maselli and approved unanimously by the Board.

